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Satement

Presently we are at an important crossroads régardhe Millennium
Development Goals. In their last year, some hawedpced acceptable results and
some have not. The major concerns are that thetivelssuccesses may prove
unsustainable, while the weight of the relativeldsds may dissuade both donors
and recipients and cause them to change courshoédth there is still time, the
focus should be on the recalibration of, first, tteggets and the players, and,
second, extending the deadlines. The latter is dtemafor the Millennium
Development Goal decision makers, namely, the Stafembers of the United
Nations and the multilateral agencies mandated withnaging the Millennium
Development Goals. The former is where a largee fot capable non-governmental
organizations (NGOs) should be contemplated.

Properly funded, simple solutions on the basisclefarly designed projects
with regular monitoring and evaluation analysisthin a public-private partnership
arrangement where the necessary infrastructuréss)dbould become priorities.

The selection of capable NGOs as implementerguidin a stronger presence
in the Country Coordinating Mechanisms, with votirgghts and enhanced
responsibility for monitoring and evaluation andripdic reporting, shall be
undertaken.

The educational and training needs of all actimeplementers, including
NGOs, shall be identified in advance and addressdtie project document, with a
results-based approach and with the required fungmgrammed separately. Much
of the required training should follow a standaetizand uniform approach. The
more standardized the undertakings — for exampllepraject planning done on
Microsoft Project software or all procurement-reldiand monitoring and evaluation
activities following standardized templates — tlasier it is to implement and hand
over, which is essential for sustainability. Theelmational Training Centre of the
International Labour Organization, located in Tyriftaly, can serve as an
appropriate model. Such regional training centrkallsoffer uniform mandatory
courses for implementers with a training-of-trameapproach whereby graduates
would be required to disseminate information anthteques to other implementers
both locally and regionally through twinning arramgents.

Funding decisions should be based on the perfocmaof NGOs, assessed
within a universally accepted framework. There &8O benchmarking standards
used by benchmarking agencies such as SGS wherepbmtions and delivery
capability of NGOs can be independently verifiecheTresults should be directly
connected to funding. The better the rating, theremfavourable the funding
arrangement. NGOs that see their performance imprshwuld be rewarded with
multi-year funding, which would enable them to huitustainable capacity and
could also serve as an incentive for other aspiraigl society organizations.
Moreover, donors will appreciate knowing that thepability factor of NGOs is a
determinant in terms of funding distribution. Hoveey demonstrating success and
efficacy can undeniably help. Relatively easilyaaible targets, for which concrete
results can be measured in the short term, shoelddbected. Those results could
hopefully stir a higher donation response from tfto@or community. This is a form
of unavoidable triage; it is not wanted but it mbhg necessary for the sake of
sustainability.
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